

North Carolina General Assembly Senate Majority Leader

October 5, 2010

SENATOR MARTIN L. NESBITT

49TH DISTRICT

OFFICE ADDRESS:

300B LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING

300 N. SALISBURY STREET

RALEIGH, NC 27603-5925

TELEPHONE:

(919) 715-3001

(919) 546-9277 FAX

EMAIL DISTRICT martinn@ncleq.net

29 NORTH MARKET STREET, 7" FLOOR ASHEVILLE, NC 28801

(828) 252-0490

David Forbes, Senior News Reporter Mountain Xpress 2 Wall Street Asheville, NC 28801

Dear David.

COMMITTEES

JUDICIARY I, CHAIR

MENTAL HEALTH/VOUTH SERVICES

VICE CHAIR

APPROPRIATIONS ON HEALTH & HUMAN

SERVICES. VICE CHAIR

APPROPRIATIONS/BASE BUDGET

COMMERCE, SMALL BUSINESS AND

ENTREPRENEURSHIP

EDUCATION/PUBLIC INSTRUCTION

FINANCE

HEALTH CARE

PENSIONS, RETIREMENT AND AGING

RULES AND OPERATIONS OF THE SENATE

SELECT COMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC RECOVERY,

Thank you for your letter and candidate survey from Mountain Xpress. I greatly appreciate the work you do to keep the citizens of Buncombe County and Western North Carolina informed. However, it is my practice to decline answering candidate surveys, as I believe my extensive legislative service is a more accurate reflection of my views.

As you are aware, I have served in the NC General Assembly for many years. During that time I have taken votes on a variety of issues and engaged in many committee and floor debates. Through these activities, I have made my views known on a large number of topics. Through the legislative process, I also have found that it is difficult to answer survey questions without fully examining the proposed legislation on the specific topic, and having the opportunity to engage in discussions on the issues involved.

Accordingly, I welcome the opportunity for open debate and discussion on issues. However, I must be able to use my best judgment when an issue is raised in the Senate, and consider all of the available information before making a well-reasoned and informed decision.

Thank you for your letter. I am proud to represent the citizens of Buncombe County in the North Carolina Senate and I welcome your thoughts and questions.

Sincerely,

Martin Nesbitt

MN:jwl

